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Sapphire Lakes Website
Information about Sapphire Lakes as well as photos from our activities can be found on our website, sapphirelakesnaples.net.
St. Matthew’s House
We will continue to collect non-perishable items to donate to St. Matthew’s House. This wonderful organization prepares meals daily for their residents and many others, and also assist needy families with weekly groceries.  Please bring items to donate to our Sapphire Lakes gatherings, such as the picnics.  Also, I will deliver donations when you may be cleaning out your cupboards.  Your past generosity has been much appreciated.  Nan Foster  508-965-1396
Wellness Group Presentation

There will be a presentation on Identity Fraud on Tuesday February 18th at 1 p.m. at Pool 3 by Lt Chad Parker of the Collier County Sheriff’s Office.  All are welcome!   Please RSVP to Linda Raffery at 774-270-5400 or linda11raftery@hotmail.com

Country Western Chili Fiesta

Date:    Tuesday, February 4th  (Rain Date February 5th)
Place:  Pool #3 Pavilion and Deck - 5:30 p.m.
Cost:    $10.00 per person
(Bring your beverage of choice)
Call:     Toni - 724-681-2789           
Menu:  Mild or spicy chili or white chicken chili,
Cornbread & Coleslaw.
“Dessert donations would be appreciated.”
Western attire is suggested but not mandatory! 
Limited to the first 128 people.
 (Donations to St. Matthew’s House would be appreciated)
Bake Sale

Just a reminder that our Annual Bake Sale will be held on Saturday, March 7th.   The sale is held at the Pool 3 Pavilion beginning at 11:00 a.m.  We look forward to receiving a large variety of “goodies” to tantalize our shoppers and we will accept the baked donations at the pavilion from 9:30 a.m. to 10:30 a.m.  You may also call to drop off your donated items the day prior or we will be happy to pick up the food products from you.  This is one of our largest fund raisers and all of the monies collected go to purchasing needed equipment that will further enhance our recreation area and amenities.  Please mark the date on your calendar and stop by to see us.    
Connie Fullerton  239-353-3946
2020 Telephone directories will be available for purchase at the Bake Sale!
Ladies Luncheons
Our January luncheon at the Bonefish was very nice. The food is always delicious and the staff is a delight to work with. We had 98 ladies toast another fun year at Sapphire Lakes.
Due to the cost of food and wages, etc. it has become very difficult to find a nice restaurant that meets our price point. We had to contact several venues before we were successful in booking the Bonefish for January. Therefore, unfortunately, we will not be having a ladies luncheon in February. We are attempting to plan an event in March, but it is still questionable. Please, watch your Sapphire Newsletter and/or Channel 195 for updates. Thank you for your understanding and support.
Calendar of Events for 2019-2020
Chili Fiesta – Tuesday, Feb 4th (rain date Feb. 5th) 

Identity Fraud presentation-Feb 18th
Bake Sale – Saturday, March 7th
Wine at 5 – Sunday, March 8th
Bocce Semi-Finals-Wed., Mar 11th 

Super Bocce Game & Pizza Party – Wed., Mar. 18th 

Pickleball Picnic – March 22nd
Gender Game/Hot Dog Day – Wed., Mar. 25th 

Spring Picnic – April 7th 

Telephone Directories

2019 Telephone Directory are available at a cost of $2 each.  Copies may be purchased by contacting Debbie 508-930-7180 or Nan 508-965-1396. 

ACTIVITIES
Adventure Walkers

This month we will have the pleasure of walking at Baker Park, 51 Riverside Circle, a newly opened Naples park with a beautiful walkway and outdoor fitness facilities. You need to see it to believe it!   Walks at Baker Park will be on February 12th and 26th; we will meet in the Baker parking lot at 8 a.m.  On the alternating Wednesdays, February 5th  and 19th, we will meet at Pool 2 to walk within or from Sapphire Lakes.  If you have any questions, please email Kathleen Lickteig k.lickteig@icloud.com  or Stephanie Roche rochesteph2008@gmail.com.  If you are not on our reminder email list please let us know. All are welcome!

Blue Zone
Blue Zone now is “official” at Sapphire Lakes. You supported us!  More than 50 attended the ribbon cutting ceremony & helped celebrate after. The hors d’oeuvres you made were creative, healthy & generous. What a smorgasbord of treats we got to eat! Plus the Cannonau wines sampled & camaraderie make each social event special.
Again “Save the Date“ for “Wine at 5” on March 8th at Pool 3. Please bring your own beverage of choice & a light appetizer to share. More wine sampling will occur. All are invited.  The following events are happening: Restaurant Moai’s, Pot Lucks, Fishing, Kayaking, Biking, & Cultural outings. Your response is positive. For those who signed up, you will be contacted with a specific date & time. Please wear your Blue Zone t-shirt when attending events.  Blue Zone is a choice on your well being journey. It’s mindful connections with family, friends, eating healthy, & being physically & mentally active. Hope you’re enjoying the many activities at Sapphire Lakes.
May you LIVE all the days of your life-Jonathan Swift

Nancy Wentzel

Horseshoes

The horseshoe men are struggling to get enough players committed to playing in the annual tournament. Since we have not come up with enough players, the tournament will be suspended until next year.  Open play will continue at 9:00 am Monday to Friday so please continue to come out for a pick-up game on those days. Thank you to those guys who did come out and are disappointed. Watch the January 2021 newsletter for information on next year’s horseshoes.  Thank you again. Ren Job

Aquabics

Aquabics are held Monday to Saturday at both Pool #1 and Pool #2.  Pool #1 begins at 9:00 a.m. and Pool #2 at 9:15 a.m.  Classes are 45 minutes and everyone is welcome.  

Yoga 
Want to fight stress, find serenity, flexibility, strength and better posture?  Join our “Gentle Yoga” class.  
Thursday 8:30 a.m. 
Pool 3  - Mat required-Cost $10.00 per session
“Chair” Yoga

Have trouble getting up and down off the floor or other disabilities?  Then Chair Yoga could be for you.  
Thursdays – 9:45 a.m.

4 person minimum - Pool 3

No equipment required-Cost $10.00 per session
“Veterans free to all classes”
For further information on any of the above, please call Sue Chapin – 239-353-5006. 

Book Club

The Book Club meets the second Monday of each month at 1:00 p.m. at Pool #3.  The book for discussion on Monday, February 10th will be:


“Educated”
By Tara Westover
Come and enjoy!!   Any questions please call:


Edie LeShaw  239-352-8887


Sue Chapin  239 353-5006
Upcoming Books:
March:  “Down River” by John Hart

April:  “The Giver of Stars” by Jojo Moyes
Sapphire Lakes Tennis 

Tennis is played every Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday on all 4 courts beginning at 8:00 a.m.  We will have the 2 courts closest to the parking area on Fridays.  If there are any courts open at 8:30 on Mondays and Wednesdays, they can also be used.  A Broadway Palms Dinner Theater is scheduled for Febuary 29th and will have our annual picnic at the end of the season.   With strong encouragement, we invite any resident of Sapphire Lakes who is interested to please join us on the days mentioned.  New participants are always welcome.




 Bill Kearney  239-348-2871
Sapphire Lakes Tennis Team

The Sapphire Lakes Men’s Tennis Team started its’ 6th season on January 7th in the “B” League of the Naples East Tennis Association (NETA) by winning two of the four matches played. Over the next three weeks our team went 1-3 with The Glades, then 3-1 against Countryside, and ended the month going 1-3 against the defending champs at Cedar Hammock. So after our four January matches the team has a won/loss record of 7-9 with six weeks of matches left to play. The other two teams in the “B” league are Naples Heritage (White) and Naples Heritage (Red) who we will play in March when their new clay court facility is completed.

The members of the Sapphire Lakes team are:  Bob Foster, Dave Chevalier, Gary Sykes, Rick Kaczmarczyk, Keith Fogel, Andrew Delicio, Ray Polakowski, Royd March, Tom Costigane, Don Schroer, Bill Sparhawk and Paul Mathes.  Four doubles matches are played each Tuesday for 11 weeks and the team with the most wins is declared the League Champion. All matches are played on soft surfaces such as har-tru or grass courts, so our team doesn’t play any Home matches at Sapphire Lakes.





Bob Foster, Captain

Pickleball

Pickleball is in full swing with growing numbers of players.  Good to see that more and more people are enjoying a thoroughly fun game.  Joyce and Ken Pottel headed up a clinic for beginners for three weeks in January which took place on Sunday at 4:00 pm.  This was well attended and we were fortunate in having a number of our pickleball players assisting.

Our season opened with a social at Pool 3 on Saturday January 11th. The event was a huge success with a wide variety of food, music, dancing, and socializing.  A Pickleball Social Committee has been formed and sponsored a Bowling Party on Friday January 24th with twenty taking part. Coming up soon is a Pickleball Party on Saturday February 8th at Pool 3 featuring music of the 50's and 60's.  Please sign up with Ken, Joyce, or Tony at the courts any morning. It's free - just bring your own refreshments.  

 If you haven't tried pickleball, just come to the courts in the morning and you will be welcomed to give it a try. Plenty of players will help get you started. The end of season Pickleball Party will be held on Sunday, March 22nd at Pool 3.  More info to follow in the March newsletter, or see Margaret Gage. 
Brian North 716-866-8173
Ladies Golf – Sapphire Swingers

The month of January was a little cool at times but we survived, golfing all four weeks. Welcome to our new golfers this season Michelle and Lorraine.  We welcome ALL lady golfers to our Friday morning league at Hibiscus Golf Club golfing 9 holes with tee times starting at 7:38 am. The cost is $41.73 including tax and cart. We are not an official league so you don’t have to come out every week, just when you can or want to.  As always, we are a fun group of girls and go out to breakfast/lunch after (optional).  Give me a call if you would like to join us.

Thanks,   Sue Mears 239-348-3820

Men’s Golf

We kicked off the 2020 Golf season on January 3rd at Eagle Lakes.  Welcome to new team players Bill LaFontain and Tom Kaja who were formally on sub list. 

It’s with sadness that I inform you that one of our golfers, Dave Barclay, passed away in December from complications due to the cancer he was fighting. Dave was on Paul Sylvia’s team along with Tom Hurley & Gary Sykes. Dave will be sorely missed.  

Because we changed golf courses this year the first four weeks has been used to establish new handicaps.  On February 14th we will start league play. This year instead of team match play, where you played against one team each week, we are going to play against all teams each week. The team with the lowest score with handicap each week gets 6 points, second 5 points and so on with last place getting 1 point. The points will be accumulated each week till the end of season. Team winner will be awarded at season ending picnic on March 21st.

On February 7th our first scramble tournament is scheduled followed by picnic serving hamburgers & hot dogs and prizes at the Sapphire Lakes picnic area. Don’t forget to bring your own drinks. Subs are welcome to come to the picnic for a $10 charge if you sub that day or $5 charge if you don’t sub but come to the picnic. See me or Chuck Frankey prior to picnic if you are a sub and plan to attend. 

We started the season with 7 teams but had to reduce to 6 teams due to illness and other reasons. We could add back another team if we could pick up a few more golfers on a regular basis. We do have 4 subs but need regular players. If anyone wants to be added to a team or just sub, contact me at 239-348-3820 or email me at mikesuemears@gmail.com  

Mike Mears
Hand & Foot Card League 
Hand and Foot is held every Friday at 1:00 pm at Pool #3.  League play will begin on Friday, January 24th.
Those who will miss a day of league play are asked to call Edie LeShaw at 352-8887 so tables can be set accordingly.  
Hand, Foot & Elbow

Hand, Foot and Elbow has started it’s third season and everyone has been enjoying playing the game!!  We have welcomed new players and there is always someone available to answer questions.   Just a reminder that due to the Chili Fiesta, we will not be playing cards on Tuesday, February 4th.  If you have any questions, please call Debbie Pinto @ 508-930-7180 or Toni Nicastro @ 724-681-2789.
Pinochle

Pinochle is played at 1:00 p.m. at Pool # 1 each day depending on availability of participants.

Poor Man’s Poker
All are welcome to join us to play poker on Tuesday evenings from 7:00 p.m. to 10:00 pm at Pool #4.



Don Schroer  312-404-8620

Mah Jongg
Welcome guys and gals to come out for some fun and friendship playing Mah Jongg.  Newcomers are welcome and enjoy the benefits of beginners luck!  It is advised to start with Cantonese Mah Jongg on Mondays as it is similar to the card game Gin Rummy but played with Chinese Tiles and is a great introduction to American Mah Jongg.

Cantonese Mah Jongg:  Monday, Pool #3 open play from noon - 3pm except on
Feb 10th, we play from 2:00-4:00pm (after Book Club).                                  

American Mah Jongg:  Wednesday, Pool #3 open play from noon – 3pm.
There is no weekly commitment and you can show up at any time during the hours of play and join at any time during the season.
January– April Contact:  Beth Richards 239-280-0243

Year Round Contact:  Roxanne Sherrifs 239-821-1746

Bridge
Every Thursday 12:30 pm at Pool #3 beginning on January 3rd.  For more information call-

Paula Culligan  239-304-0744

Crochet/Knitting
Tuesday at 1:00 pm at Pool 4. All are welcome to join.  There will be no class on Ladies Luncheon dates.   
Bocce League
The bocce season began on Monday, January 20th  with at times some cool weather but great games being played!  We are always looking for players to add to our substitute list so if you are interested please contact Keith at 239-353-8369.  Our substitutes are greatly appreciated.  

The Gender Game on March 25th will have a different sign-up procedure this year. Rather than signing up as individual players, you can assemble a team of four players and post on the sign-up sheet on the bocce bulletin board. Two women’s and two men’s teams will be drawn on March 18th after the Super Bocce game. All bocce players, including subs are invited to sign up.  So let’s get out there and form some great teams!!

Courts are open for play to anyone up until 30 minutes before game time which then allows the competing teams practice time before their games. 

Once again we have a great group of dedicated referees!  Please continue to show your support and thanks to them.

Captains are reminded if a player will be unavailable for a game, to contact the Committee Chairman, Keith Fogel by phone at 239-353-8369, by text at 734-751-0589 or by e-mail at kfogel243078mi@comcast.net as soon as possible.  A substitute player will be selected from our list of substitute players.  

Captains, please ensure the umbrellas are closed after the 4 o’clock game.  Each team is responsible for taking any team photographs to have as a keepsake.  There is always someone at the court who would be happy to take a picture for you.

Parking during bocce league games should be in the parking spaces at the tennis courts/picnic area or the eight (8) across the street on the west side of Gabriel Circle.  Please do not park in the Garnet Association residents’ parking area.  During games at the bocce court please show consideration to the team members by turning your cell phones off or on vibration.  If you must make or accept a call, please move an acceptable distance from the court as to not be disruptive to those playing.

The play-off day will be Wednesday, March 11th (rain date March 12th or 13th) and the Super Bocce Game will be Wednesday, March 18th (rain date March 19th or 20th.   The Annual Hot Dog Day will take place on Wednesday, March 25th (rain date 26th or 27th) followed by the Gender Game, for the enjoyment of all of Sapphire Lakes.  Please mark these dates on your calendars!

Copies of the schedules for all four (4) divisions may be requested by e-mailing Bill Sparhawk @ 

8hearths1796@gmail.com or Jack Morrison @ jamorrison62@gmail.com  with “schedules” in the subject line or can be downloaded from our website sapphirelakesnaples.net. 

Please mark these dates on your calendars!

Good luck to all the teams and hope everyone has a great season!

Your bocce committee: Keith Fogel, Chairperson, Chet Bussert, Jack Morrison, Bill Sparhawk & Tony Voislow 
Comcast Customer Assistance Representative
If you have contacted Xfinity.com and/or called (1-800-Xfinity) 1-800-934-6489, and are not satisfied with the results, you can call our Customer Assistance Representative Ben Albeit at 239-223-5674. 

Communications
Report any change in telephone numbers for updating of the entry gate system as well as the telephone directory, by e-mail, to sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com and jamorrison62@gmail.com with “telephone number”

 in the subject line.  
“Sapphire” is now the password at all pools for internet. 

Sapphire Lakes Website
Information about Sapphire Lakes as well as photos from our activities can be found on our website, sapphirelakesnaples.net.
Donations – Helps Outreach – Tel # 239-593- 3226
This organization will pick up any furniture, old but working appliances, household items, etc. and donate directly to the needy.  For further information, check their website at www.helpsoutreach.org/
“New to You”- Free Items

· Three – 8 foot sections of wire shelving with hardware to hang it.  Call Charlotte Pichler at 239-537-6246 
Anything you wish to “give away” may be listed in the newsletter.  This does not include items you wish to sell.  Just give the information to one of the Activities Team or email it to jamorrison62@gmail.com with “for the newsletter” in the subject matter.  
“One person’s junk is another’s treasure!”
SAPPHIRE LAKES MASTER ASSOCIATION
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Resort Management

2685 Horseshoe Dr. S., #215 (239) 649-5526

Property Manager:  Karl Forsman

Gate House Telephone # 353-2465  sapphiremaster@embarqmail.com
President’s Corner

As we begin the month of February we can only hope that the weather is nearly as good as January has been.  The numerous activities around the community are in full swing and it seems as if this 2020 season is going to be very good one.  We have received rave reviews from many residents about the landscaping upgrades at the front entrance that were designed by our landscaper Bill Fawcett of Hampton Lawns.  The six Sylvester Palm Trees and their surrounding bushes and plants have really enhanced the appearance of the front entrance, and we hope to take it a step further with some changes to the brick walls.  There is a Front Wall Committee that has been working since early January to present some options to the Master Board at the Wednesday, February 19th Board meeting at the Pool 3 Cabana at 6:30 pm.  An evening meeting will be held so that we can show everyone some options on the screen in the cabana.  The meeting is open to all Sapphire Lakes residents.

At the January 22nd Master Board meeting it was voted to keep the trial speed bump that was placed at the STOP sign at the south end of Gabriel Circle at the corner of Belina Drive.  The majority of the Board (12-3) feels that although everyone still does not come to a complete stop at that STOP sign, that intersection has been made safer by the addition of that speed bump.  The Board voted 4-11 against placing any speed bumps at the intersection of Gabriel Circle, Belina Drive and Luisa Lane.  I did mention to the Board and those present that we are exploring the idea of installing “Speed Humps” to replace some or all of the “Speed Bumps” in attempt to slow down the speeders and at the same time allowing vehicles to go over the “hump” at a speed of 20 MPH.

The Master Board voted unanimously to accept a $10,000 payment from the Pineapple House for us to be able to replace the fencing on our border with them as we see fit.  Once the fence is replaced, we will work on planting bushes and plants on our side of the fence to improve the appearance of our side of the border with the Pineapple House.



Bob Foster, Master Board President
Treasurer’s Report

We just closed the books on 2019 and ended over budget by $26,311 but $4,432 under what was estimated in the 2020 budget. With that surplus plus $3,058 in credits we have coming for items paid in the 2019 budget, we should start 2020 with a surplus of around $7,490.   Understand it was a Board decision to go over budget in 2019. The Board decided to over spend the sod budget by $4,000 and do a full mulch costing $28,188 instead of the planed partial mulch which would have cost $6,000. They were able to over spend the budget by using some of the contingency funds we have set aside for emergencies. However, that means our emergency funds have been reduced from $67,023 to $40,712. These funds will be paid back out of the 2020 budget and by year end our emergency funds should be up to around $75,000. Remember this fund was set up in case we get hit by another hurricane.  These funds also free up some of the reserve funds that we have borrowed from in the past when we had cash flow issues. This allows us to invest more reserve funds into CD’s which are now paying around 2%.

Regarding our Reserves, we ended 2019 with $277,325 in reserves.  Currently we have 2 CD’s, one for $107,162 paying 2.75% and one at $140,000 paying 2% both at First Florida Integrity. Unfortunately CD rates are on the decline.  Listed below is what was spent out of the reserves in 2019. 
1. $3,812 pool heaters 

2. $2,522 Resurface pool decks

3. $18,033 for Irrigation and Fountains  

I will be giving a more detailed report at the Annual meeting in March.  

Thanks, Reg (Mike) Mears
SAPPHIRE LAKES INFORMATION
Please contact the Sheriffs’ Office at 239-774-4434 to report any suspicious activities.
Rental of Cabanas
Any resident wishing to use any of the cabanas for personal gathering of more than ten (10) people must apply fourteen (14) days in advance.  Applications can be obtained from Karl Forsman, Property Manager.  This applies only to cabanas.  Pools and pool decks are always open to all residents and may not be reserved or rented.  A deposit of $50 is required which will be refunded if the area is cleaned up property.  Further details are available in the application.
Attention Walkers, Bikers and Drivers
Walkers:  please make sure that you walk AGAINST the traffic when walking the streets at Sapphire Lakes and wear light colors and/or reflective clothing when walking in non-daylight hours.  Bikers:  please make sure to ride WITH the traffic and to have reflectors and/or lights on your bicycle.  We want everyone to be safe!!
And vehicles, please obey the Stop signs including those at the driveways.   Please be aware of those on the street walking or biking in these areas.   We have been fortunate that no one has caused an accident yet but the potential is there.  Please do this for the safety of all!
Entrance Gates 
Unit owners may purchase additional gate access cards and vehicle bar codes at a cost of $20.00 by check or money order only and are available from our Property Manager, Karl Forsman.
Pool Umbrellas
All pools have umbrellas on the decks.  If you are the last to leave the pool area, please be responsible and lower any umbrellas that are open.  Thank you.
Defibrillator
An Automated Electronic Defibrillator (AED) is installed at the cabana at the Recreation area restroom, Pool 2 and Pool 3. 
Before using the AED machine, assure that 911 has been called.  Turn on the AED and follow the audio prompts.
Central Car Washing Area
There is an area located near the recreation area washroom facility for residents to wash cars.  

It is mandatory for boats to be washed only in this area.  Boat rinsing should be limited to 15 minutes after it has been in saltwater.
Your Pets 
Please report any violations of the pet rules that you witness or observe to our Property Manager Karl Forsman (353-2465) so that proper action can be taken against offenders.
And also, please remember pets are a privilege, not a right.   Many people have a fear of dogs so please be considerate of others when walking your pets. 
Reminder!!!  And also –Please do not feed the wild animals including feral cats, squirrels and ducks!  They are creatures of the wild and should fend for themselves.  After Association meetings at the Pools or gatherings at the Picnic area, any garbage should be removed and placed in a dumpster nearby.  The raccoons leave quite a mess scattering the garbage!

Another issue regarding our beautiful grounds, they are for all to enjoy so please do not pick the flowers as everyone enjoys them when walking in the community. 
Garden Waste
Plant debris should be piled or bagged and placed along the street, not at the dumpsters or parking lots, for pick up by the landscaping company Tuesday and Friday.  
You are urged to please help the environment by recycling whenever possible.  Newspaper, flyers, flattened small cardboard boxes, catalogs, magazines, telephone books, paper grocery bags, clear, green and brown bottles and jars, aluminum and steel/tin food and beverage cans, all plastics #1 through #7 can all be places in the recycle bins.
Please, please, do not put plastic bags or garbage into the re-cycling bins!!!!
Before placing large cardboard boxes in the garbage bins, please break them down to ensure that the dumpsters are not filled before the garbage truck arrives.  Small boxes should be collapsed and placed in the recycling containers.  
For those units that have individual trash and recycling tote bins, please call Collier County at 239-252-2380 for disposal of larger items such as TV’s mattresses, furniture, etc.  For those using large dumpsters please contact Roberto at 239-316-6452.

There is a charge for special pickup.
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE ARTICLES BESIDE THE DUMPSTERS!! 
For hazardous wastes such as paint, oil or solvents, they may be taken to the Waste Disposal site at 2640 Corporate Flight Drive with no fee.  They are open Tuesday to Saturday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
Collier Area Para Transit
After approval, this service is provided to residents of Collier County needing assistance mainly traveling to 

medical appointments or nutrition sites.  Information regarding this service can be obtained by calling Para Transit System at 239-252-7272.
Editor’s Notes
Happy Valentines Day to everyone and remember, 
all you need is love, but a little chocolate now and then doesn't hurt!
Listed below are telephone numbers and address not Included in the 2020 Telephone Directory.  My apology for any inconvenience this may have caused.
Antonellis, Patricia Viles
617-794-9721
#12 – 132 Belina Dr.

Aarons, Mark


914-271-7535
#12 – 260 Belina Dr.

Agostino, Robert

201-560-0475
#1 – 380 Gabriel Cr.

Aldrich, James & Cheryl
419-792-9092
#9 - 320 Gabriel Cr.

Andrade,Maria

239-895-8398 
#2 543 Joseph Ct.

Anway, Rena


239-248-4936
#5 – 186 Gabriel Cr.

Arola, Barbara


239-352-5584
#5 – 516 Gabriel Cr.

Aresenault, George & Carolyn781-504-1915
#3 – 380 Gabriel Cr.

Autiello, Kim


401-949-5472
#4 – 228 Belina Dr.

Avvisati, Joseph & Lorraine


#4 – 320 Gabriel Cr.

Azzinaro, John & Christine
354-1603
#4 – 645 Luisa Ln.

SAPPHIRE LAKES ACTIVITIES 
AQUABICS:

Pool # 1  Monday-Saturday 9:00 a.m.




Pool #2 Monday-Saturday 9:15 a.m.
HORSESHOES:
Open play on Monday to Saturday at 9:00 a.m. Contact George Churchill 978-618-9373 or Ren Job 239-455-1103



League play on Tuesday and Thursday at 9:00 a.m. beginning January 21/20
TENNIS:
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 8:00 a.m. Friday 8:00 a.m. - 2 courts.   

Contact Bill Kearney 348-2871
PICKLEBALL:
Monday & Wednesday 8 a.m.-10 a.m. Friday 8 a.m.-10 am (6 courts)




Tuesday-Thursday-Saturday 10 am-noon   Contact Brian North 716-866-8173
BOCCE:

League play beginning ​​​​Jan. 20/20.  Contact Keith Fogel  353-8369
BRIDGE:

Pool #3 Thursday 12:30 p.m.  Contact Paula Culligan 304-0744
PINOCLE:

Pool #1 Monday - Friday 1:00 p.m.  
HAND & FOOT:
Pool #3 Friday 1:00 p.m. League begins Jan.24th. Contact Edie LeShaw 352-8887
HAND, FOOT &
Pool #3 Tuesday 5:30 p.m. beginning January 7th. Contact Debbie Pinto 508-930-7130 or 
ELBOW

Toni Nicastro 724-681-2789
BOOK CLUB:
Pool #3 second Monday each mo. at 1:00 p.m. Contact Edie LeShaw 352-8887

MAH JONGG:
Pool # 3 Monday Noon - 3 p.m.  ( 2nd Mon. 2:30 p.m.- 4:30 p.m.) (Cantonese) 



Pool # 3 Wednesday Noon to 3:00 p.m. (Standard)  Call Beth Richards 280-0243
YOGA:

Pool #3 Thursday 8:30 a.m. Contact Sue Chapin 353-5006
CHAIR YOGA:
Pool #3 Thursday 9:45 a.m. Contact Sue Chapin 353-5006
CROCHET/KNIT
Pool #4 Tuesday 1 p.m.  
GOLF:

Friday morning.
Ladies call Sue Mears 348-3820







Men call Mike Mears 348-3820
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